ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
WASHINGTON 25, D.C.

INTERNATIONAL SECURITY AFFAIRS Janua ry 10 3 ] 963

Wy,

TEpa

Dear Linc:

[ appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending me one of your
copies of General von Horn's report of his command of the UN
forces in the Congo. We will, of course, keep it in confidence.

From my short perusal of its contents, | can see that there
are a lot of lessons to be learned from it about the political
and psychological, as well as organization problems of an inter-
national police force. My office has done some work on this
problem from time to time and [ am sure we can use this report
to good advantage for this purpose as well as for getting a
better appreciation of the current Congo difficulties.

My best regards,

Yours sincerely,

.

Mr. Lincoln P, Bloomfield
Massachusetts I[nstitute of Technology
Center for International Studies

50 Memorial Drive

Cambridge 39, Massachusetts




